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COVID-19 cases to date and 1 death. SCD is clearly a high-
risk subgroup for COVID-19 as demonstrated above and 
likely further compounded by healthcare access challenges 
frequently faced as related to social determinants of health. 
	 What is the most practical advice we can give to patients 
with SCD? As a population that is more vulnerable, extra 
caution is required. Wash hands frequently for 20 seconds, 
and isolate yourself at home if you can. If you must leave 

home, stay six feet away from other people and wear a mask. 
Patients should continue taking all medicines, including 
preventative medicines (hydroxyurea, l-glutamine, voxelotor, 
crizanlizumab, folic acid, and penicillin) as prescribed by 
your healthcare provider and you should contact your 
healthcare provider for pain episodes, fever, other sickle cell 
complications, or symptoms of COVID-19 infection.

Children with Sickle Cell Disease: Return to School
Guidelines in COVID-19 Pandemic

Advances in sickle cell disease (SCD) management, including 
screening of newborn babies, pneumococcal prophylaxis, 
and hydroxyurea therapy have transformed SCD from a 
fatal childhood disease to a chronic condition of adulthood. 
Care coordination of this population is now challenged by 
the additional burden of the Coronavirus Disease 2019 
(COVID-19) pandemic on existing health systems and 
resources. On July 17, 2020, the Centers for Disease Control 
and Prevention (CDC) added SCD to the list of conditions 
which increases the risk of severe illness from COVID-19. 
Registry data show that individuals with SCD are more 
vulnerable to die from COVID-19 infection at all ages, 
including children. 
	

The infection rates and the prevalence have been increasing 
steadily and it is also time for kids to return to schools and 
colleges. While the American Academy of Pediatrics (AAP) 
and CDC have released general guidelines for schools and 
parents, the Sickle Cell Disease Association of America 
(SCDAA) has put forth a legible and practical guideline for 
children with SCD. 
	 This simple tool helps parents make a well-informed 
choice and commitment to continue education in the safest 
way possible. This tool is intended for use along with state 
and local guidelines based on resources. If safety measures 
are not implemented or cannot be enforced, we recommend 
that schools provide equitable access to high quality 
education through home-based distance learning.

The checklist below should be used to determine if your child’s school has the recommended safety measures in place.

1. Assessing the risk of community spread of COVID-19 in your area - Check
	 Contacted my local health department to understand how our community is doing. 
	 Figured out how to keep up with rates of COVID-19 spread in my community by watching the news,
	 reading the local newspaper, or checking the state and local health department websites. 
	 Spoke to my child’s doctor about his/her risks.

2. Assessing school environment - Circle Yes or No
	 yes     no     Students, teachers, and staff are checked every day for symptoms of infection.  
	 yes     no     Anyone who is sick asked to stay/go home.
	 yes     no     Physical distancing is in place (drop off/pick up, classroom, hallways, mealtime,  sports/recreation, clubs/		
		                activities, bussing/transportation).   
	 yes     no     Everyone wears a mask (as appropriate for age) at all times (meals excluded). 
	 yes     no     Those who arrive at school without a mask will be given one.   
	 yes     no     Cleaning and disinfection is intensified.
	 yes     no     Ventilation is maximized (e.g. windows open; air conditioning, where available).   
	 yes     no     There is ongoing training of employees on health and safety protocols.
	 yes     no     There are policies for everyone at school to self-report travel, symptoms, and confirmed COVID-19 infection 
		                of  any household members or close contacts.	
	 yes     no     The school has a regular communication process in place to update families on changes to policies and 
		                procedures as welt as COVID-19 cases and exposures in the school.							    
					     (Continue on next page)
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	 yes     no     A health professional ( e.g. school nurse) is accessible at all hours of operation.   
	 yes     no     There are quarantine procedures for those who develop symptoms while at school. 
	 yes     no     The school has limited visitors into the buildings.  
	 yes     no     Outdoor spaces are utilized when possible, but indoor options are available when weather is not good for 
		                being outside (too hot or too cold). 
	 yes     no     The school has a plan in place for continued distance learning if my child has a known COVID-19 exposure or 
		                has COVID-19 symptoms but is not too sick to take part in learning from home. 

If all your answers above are “yes”,  the school has implemented measures to reduce infection. 
If any of your answers above are “no”,  ask the principal for clarification.

Consider asking for distance learning from home for your child.
3. Should I ask for my child to receive distance learning from home - Circle Yes or No
	 yes     no     Does your child have additional risk factors (other than sickle cell disease) that put him/her at high risk for 	
		                severe COVID-19 disease if he/she gets infected? (Discuss with your child’s doctor). 
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Quality education to all children is important and equally important is to address health and safety of our children and 
teachers. This tool does not provide all answers, but our hope is to provide some guidance in these unprecedented times.

References
1. The Sickle Cell Disease Association of America
2. American Society of Hematology (ASH) COVID-19 Resource Webpage: info@sicklecelldisease.org
3. Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19): Evidence used to update the list of underlying medical conditions that increase a   
     person’s risk of  severe illness from COVID-19.
     https://www .cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/need-extra-precautions/evidence-table.html
4. COVID-19 and Sickle Cell Disease: Frequently Asked Questions https://www.hematology.org/covid- 19/covid19-and-
sickle-cell-disease.

COVID-19 Impact on Clinical Research for Sickle Cell
Disease at the University of South Alabama 
Ardie Pack-Mabien, Ph.D., FNP-BC 

 	 The University of South Alabama Comprehensive 
Sickle Cell Center (the Center) has a long
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Ready or Not, The Flu Season 
is Here!
Ardie Pack-Mabien, Ph.D., FNP-BC 

	 The flu virus is a highly contagious respiratory illness 
caused by many different types of viruses. Additionally, 
these viruses change constantly over time. To prevent the 
spread of the flu virus, researchers review and update annual 
information to match the circulating flu virus with a vaccine 
that will provide protection against three to four viruses that 
will be the most common for the upcoming flu season. For 
the 2020-2021 flu season, researchers have recommended 
that the trivalent (three-component) vaccine contains the 
updated: A/Guangdong-Maonan/SWLl 536/2019 (H 1 N 1 )
pdm09-like virus, A/Hong Kong/2671/2019 (H3N2)-like 
virus, and B/Washington/02/2019 (B/Victoria lineage)-
like virus. Researchers have also recommended that 
the quadrivalent (four-component) egg based vaccine 
contain components of the trivalent vaccine plus B/
Phuket/3073/2013-like (Yamagata lineage) virus.
	 These vaccines have been updated to better match the 
viruses researchers expect to circulate in the United States. 
In addition, there are two new vaccines for use in adults age 
65 and older. If you are 65 and older, please discuss your 
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Pediatric to Adult Care Transition Program: Reaching 
Beyond the Hospital during the COVID-19 Pandemic 

The Pediatric to Adult Care Transition program (PACT) 
was started in 2012 to bridge the gap between the 
pediatric and adult healthcare systems for participants 
with sickle cell disease between the ages of 13 and 21. 
The goal of PACT is not only to educate participants 
about their disease but to also ensure they receive 
the best educational opportunities afforded to them. 
In 2015, PNC Bank provided the PACT program a 
grant that allowed the University of South Alabama 
Comprehensive Sickle Cell Center (USACSSC) to 
develop a Learning Resource and Development Center 
(LRDC). The center purchased seven laptops that are 
available for use by PACT participants. Participants are 
encouraged to come to the LRDC to use these laptops 
for schoolwork, applying for jobs, college applications, 
FAFSA, etc.
		  In March of 2020, the United States was 
affected by an unforeseen global pandemic, COVID-19. 
This pandemic dramatically influenced everyone’s daily 
routines. A major change our participants experienced 
was the inability to physically attend school. Many of 
our students were faced with the task of transitioning 
from traditional learning to virtual learning with less 

than a week’s notice to prepare. The PACT transition 
coordinators identified potential barriers with this 
sudden transition and immediately began to prepare 
to assist PACT participants if the need should arise. 
After reaching out to a number of participants, we 
identified two barriers. The first barrier was access to 
an electronic device and the second barrier was access 
to home internet. Although most of our participants 
were provided equipment from their respective school 
systems, there were some that still needed assistance. 
The PACT program coordinators teamed up with the 
Sickle Disease Association of America, Mobile Chapter 
(SCDAA) to ensure that those participants had access 
to the needed resources. It was determined that the 
PACT program would loan laptops from the LRDC and 
the SCDAA would provide internet access. Through 
this collaboration, three families were able to receive 
the needed assistance. Participants and parents made 
appointments with the transition coordinators to 
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The USA Health Comprehensive Sickle Cell Center
is Proud to Announce its 2020 Graduates 

Congratulations to our high school graduates:
Corey Brown - Baldwin County High School
Bianca Powell - Baker High School
Latondria Randelson - Davidson High School
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Before During After

Know a safe place to shelter 
and have several ways to 
receive weather alerts, such 
as National Weather Service .

Find out if your local public 
shelter is open, in case you 
need to evacuate your home 
and go there. Your shelter 
location may be di�erent this 
year due to the COVID-19 
pandemic.

If you need to go to a disaster 
shelter, follow CDC 
recommendations for staying 
safe and healthy in a public 
disaster shelter during the 
COVID-19 pandemic.
Prepare an emergency plan of 
action and communicate with your 
family.

Gather your homeowner, car, 
and health insurance information.

Purchase a weather radio.

 Listen to your local radio and TV 
station for emergency and active 
weather information.

Stay away from down power lines.

Have at least one gallon of water 
per person in your household for 
3-7 days.

Stay inside and away from windows. If the power is out, operate your 
portable generator with caution.
• Follow the owners’ manual
• Make sure the generator is  
  grounded and used in a dry area
• Never use a portable generator 
   indoors

Have on hand non-perishable food 
for:
• Each person, infants, and elderly 
persons with and without dietary 
restriction in the household for 3-7 
days.

• Manual can opener
• Paper products

If you must use a candle, don’t leave 
candles unattended and keep away 
from the furniture in your home. 
Batteries are safer!

Do not walk, run, or drive through 
�oodwaters.

Obtain a �rst aid kit from your 
local store.

Keep the refrigerator and freezer 
doors closed as much as possible.

Document damages to your
property with pictures.

Obtain re�lls on your medications 
from your local pharmacy.

Remove objects from the walls such 
as pictures and move furniture away 
from the door.

Be careful during clean up to avoid 
fallen power lines, debris, and
dangerous animal (i.e. snakes).





11

I am a: (Please check all that apply)  q Friend  q Parent  q Grandparent  q USA Employee  q USA Alumni

Name(s): _____________________________________________________________________________________________________

Address: _____________________________________________________________________________________________________

City: __________________________________________________________________  State: _ __________  Zip: _ _________________

Preferred Phone:	 (___________________ ) Email: ____________________________________________________________________

I wish to make a gift to the University of South Alabama as follows:

Gift Purpose: (check all that apply)

q I designate my gift to: Dr. Cecil L. Parker, Jr. Sickle Cell Disease Distinguished Lectureship Endowment

q This gift is in Honor/Memory (circle one) of: Please notify: ____________________________________________________________

q Please credit this gift to:  q Me only  q My spouse & me. My spouse’s FULL name: _________________________________________

Please list my/our name as follows: ________________________________________________________________________________

Gift or Pledge Amount: 

q I am making a one time gift of: $ ________________________________________________________________________________

q I pledge $ ________ per month to be deducted from my Credit Card or Checking Account.

Please continue monthly deductions as follows:

q Until I provide notification to Stop OR q Until _________ (month/year)

Gift Fulfillment:

q My check is enclosed (please make checks payable to USA - Parker Endowment Fund).

q Electronic Funds Transfer: (please send VOIDED CHECK with this form).

q Please charge my Credit Card:(check one)  q Visa  q MasterCard  q Discover  q AmEx

Card Number __________________________  Exp. Date __________  Name on Card _______________________________________

Matching Gift Information:

q I work for ___________________________________________(company name) that has a corporate matching gift program and will 

match this gift. (Obtain appropriate forms from your HR department and mail to the USA Office of Health Sciences Development).

Signature: _____________________________________________________________________________Date: _ _________________






